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Office Hours 
 

Tuesday-Friday  
9:30—3:00  

The office is closed  
on Monday and Saturday 

 
 

Phone: 925-935-2100 
 

Sr. Pastor Mark:  
925-433-5459 or 

revmrb@gmail.com   
 

 
 

 

 

Submit articles for the next 

issue by   

NOVEMBER  

Sunday Worship 

¶ Nov 6  
   2 Kings 5:1-15 

¶ Nov 13  
   Micah 5:2-5a, 6:6-8 

Å  Nov 20  
 Isaiah 36:1-3, 13-20 

Å  Nov 27  
Habakkuk 1:1-7; 2:1-4 

Dear Grace Church Family, 
 

 I will begin by noting that in this newsletter you 
will find a Stewardship brochure along with a pledge 
commitment card for 2023. Our theme is ñGenerous 
Livingò as we continue to focus on the three core faith 
practices of the congregation: Inspiring, Caring, and 
Reaching Out. Please take a look at the enclosed materials and I would ask 
that you prayerfully and generously continue to support the ministry and 
mission of this church. 
 Our Stewardship theme of ñGenerous Livingò is rooted in a deep 
gratitude and thanksgiving for all that God has given us. As Christians, we 
have a responsibility to share the blessings we have received with the world. 
 Jesus teaches about the transformative generosity of God and models 
the belief that if you share your bread with the neighbor, the world will be 
made new. He knows that generosity is not something you just think about; 
itôs something you and I must practice and do as his disciples. The litany 
below, adapted from a community Thanksgiving service, is a helpful 
reminder of how to live a generous and thankful life. 

Grace and Peace, 

One: Let us rejoice in the light of day, in the glory and warmth of the sun, 
in the reawakening of life to duty and labor. 

All: We rejoice in the light of day. 
One: Let us rejoice in the earth with its hills and valleys, 

its widespread fields of grain, its fruit and hidden treasures. 
All: We rejoice in the beauty of earth. 

One: Let us rejoice in the love of mothers, fathers, and others who have nurtured our lives, 
with whose blessing we have gone forth to our own work in the world. 

All: We rejoice in the love of parents and caregivers. 
One: Let us rejoice in friends who share our sorrows and joys, in the fullness of abundant life, 

in the serenity of old age, and in the peace that comes at last. 
All: We rejoice, and shall rejoice for evermore. 

One: May we find contentment and peace, our desire for possessions abated, 
and our hope for advantage subdued. 

All: But let us not be content, O God, when others go hungry, 
or be serene while some lack bread. 

One: Teach us to give thanks for what we have by sharing it with those who are in need. 
All: Then shall our lives be called good,  

and our names be remembered for blessing. 
One: Go now, being generous with others as God is generous with you. 

Share your abundant gifts and blessings with the world. 
All: Giving for others is a profound joy and privilege. 

Let us go forth a thankful people! Amen! 
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Visitors 
Visitors who want to learn more 

about Grace Church or seek Church 
membership are invited to let Pastor 
Mark know of your interest. He will 
answer your questions about being a 
Presbyterian and what you need to do 
to be a member of Grace Church.  
        ðDiscipleship Department 

Food Bank  

Please continue to 
bring food for the Food 
barrel which is located 
inside the Narthex. 
Donations of food also 
support the Food Box 
Project run by Sharon Lyons. Your 
donations to the barrel are very 
important to the completion of the 
food boxes as well as providing food 
to the Food Bank of Contra Costa and 
Solano. Entering the third year of the 
pandemic, cost of living increases and 
unemployment have all contributed to 
the increased need for support. Thank 
you for your generosity. 

Mary Munsell, Deacon 

November Birthdays  

Join Friends for a Special Free Concert, Sun. 11/13 at 3pm 
You Donôt Want to Miss This One! 

 

Grace Music Director, Jumi Kim, is organizing monthly concerts 
at Grace. Introduce a friend or neighbor to the church and bring them 
to a concert. The concerts will last about one hour and are free.  

Mission Giving 

Thank you to all who donated  
to the Peacemaking Offering in Sep-
tember and October. The total collec-
tion is $2525. 25% of the offering will 
go to support for Ukraine. 

Michelle Stoffregen 11/04 

Meg Keeley 11/06 

Cecily Wait 11/10 

Karen Haus 11/14 

Marjorie Bradley 11/16 

Madelyn Coccoz 11/19 

Geri Rentz 11/21 

Don Lyons 11/27 

Nominating Committee News 

This yearôs Nominating Committee at-large members were 
elected at the October 16 Congregational Meeting. The Committee is 
tasked to nominate five Elders and four Deacons to serve for three 
years beginning January 1, 2023.  If you are interested in serving, 
please contact any of the Nominating Committee listed below: 

December 12-14,  Can You Lend a Hand? 

Once again, planning is underway for this 
yearôs Winter Break Food Program for young 
families with children in the West County 
elementary schools. Our Witness and Ministry 
team has approved a donation of the canned tuna 
needed for this project. Many volunteers are also needed to meet the 
much greater need this year for food assistance during the winter 
break when regular school food programs are unavailable for the 
children. Volunteers will be helping to pack and deliver boxes and 
bags of groceries to the schools December 12-14 for distribution to 
approximately 600 families. Carpools to the staging sites will be 
available from Grace church each day. If you have some hours to 
give, please consider joining us. A sign up sheet will be available in 
the narthex beginning November 6th and prior year volunteers will be 
available to help with questions.                                 Gail Peterson 

https://gracewc.simplechurchcrm.com/members/view/4182
https://gracewc.simplechurchcrm.com/members/view/5474
https://gracewc.simplechurchcrm.com/members/view/4185
https://gracewc.simplechurchcrm.com/members/view/4568
https://gracewc.simplechurchcrm.com/members/view/3733
https://gracewc.simplechurchcrm.com/members/view/5138
https://gracewc.simplechurchcrm.com/members/view/4563
https://gracewc.simplechurchcrm.com/members/view/5253


3 New members 

Thank you to our Methodist Friends 

Have you noticed the new light blue 
robes worn by the Grace Choir? They are 
a gift from the Methodist Church of 
Rossmoor that recently disbanded. The 
choir is thankful to our friends for helping 
to enhance our music program with these 
beautiful robes. 
 

New Circle GroupðMeet Hannah! 
 

      Since the pandemic began the 
two circles, Susanna and Esther, 
have been meeting as a combined 
group on Zoom. Leadership made 
the decision to permanently 
combine the Circles into one group. 
The name for this new Circle is 
ñHannahò. All women are invited to 
join on the second Tuesday of each 
month at 10:00 am in the Library. 
Zoom is still available for those 
who canôt come in person. Meetings 
include fellowship and Horizonôs 
Bible Study. Church membership is 

not required to participate. Please mark your calendars 
for the next Circle meeting, Tuesday, November 
15th at 10 AM in the Library.   

 The current Bible Study is "Celebrating Sabbath: 
Accepting Godôs Gift of Rest and Delight". Lesson 3 - 
Sabbath and Sunday will be discussed. Over the 
centuries, Christians began to celebrate the Sabbath 
and Sunday, but we still haven't come to agree on 
quite what that means. Join us for interesting 
discussion on this chapter based on Scripture: Luke 
4:16-22 and Acts 16:11-15. 

Blessings and Peace till we meet again, 
Geri Rentz and Jan Zimmerman 

Leave a Legacy - Remembering and Honoring the Gift of Dorothy Wanamaker 

Dorothy (or Dot as she was known) was a native of Newark, New Jersey who moved to the 
community of Rossmoor, Walnut Creek, CA in 1974 with her husband, Girod and mother, 
Louise Smith. She was predeceased by her husband, Girod, in 1975 and her mother, Louise, in 
1976.  Dot's lifelong dream of a college education was realized after she retired in 1983. She 
enrolled at CSU, Hayward and earned a Bachelor of Arts degree in Human Development and 
Master's degree in Public Administration. Dot also devoted herself to patients as a volunteer 
ombudsperson, working in nursing homes and with the hospice unit at Kaiser Hospital.  

Dot joined Grace in 2010.  She was active in Lydia Circle and Deacons.  As part of those 
two groups, she wrote many notes and birthday cards to Grace members.  She was very knowledgeable about 
the Bible and loved to read Psalms and devotionals by Charles Stanley.  During home communion, she could 
recite the Words of Institution by memory, and once commented that Karen was using a different version than 
she had learned!  She was known to have a wonderful sense of humor, be very well read and knowledgeable 
about current events, and finished cross word puzzles from multiple newspapers every day.  She was also a 
lover of cats, especially her cat, Sadie, and had adapted her home with a cattery.  For her 90th birthday, her 
friends threw a party with the very relevant theme of polka-Dots!   

Dot passed away in April of this year and left Grace Church a legacy gift of over $90,000 where 50% of 
the gift is to be used for the music program and 50% is to be used for general purposes.   We are very grateful 
for Dot's generosity to our Grace Community.  If you have any questions about Legacy Giving, please check 
out the Grace Church website gracewc.org and click on ñLeave a Legacyò or contact our Financial Secretary, 
Faye Hutchings, for more information.   

           Heartfelt Thanks  
 

     Thank you to everyone who helped 
with and attended the memorial service 
and reception for my husband, Paul 
Luscher. I appreciated the cards, phone 
calls, and visits and am grateful for your 
love and friendship.   With thanks, Sonja Luscher. 
 

I often receive cards and phone calls from my 
Grace friends and my deacon, Connie Bills. 
Words cannot express how much this means 
to me. Occasional visits from my dear friends 
uplift me. You continue to be a wonderful 
support to me even though I live at a distance. 
Thank you, thank you!        Love, Dorothy Miller ðNelson 
 

Thank you to everyone who helped to 
make Karenôs retirement party a success. 
The choir sang a lovely hymn, Susan Blair 
wrote a poem, and many brought food, 
gifts and cards for Karen.  A good time 
was had by all who attended.  

Book Club will be on a break for November and  
December. The club will resume in January. Stay 
tuned for information about the January meeting. 

Hannah demonstrates 
her faith through  
obedience, even when 
it means an extreme 
personal sacrifice.   

http://gracewc.org/
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WELCOME STATEMENT 

Oakland 51 -874-8742 

 

In-person SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICES are at 10:00 AM.  
Join friends for Fellowship time after church.  

 

A Livestream worship link is at www.gracewc.org - Sundays at 10:00 am  
 

Watch recordings of worship services anytime at www.gracewc.org 
 

Listen to the latest Sunday sermon on your phone. Dial 925-236-2487    
 

 

EVENTS AND MEETINGS 
 

Sunday, November 6 - Veteransõ Recognition Sunday. Library display 

Sunday, November 13 - 3:00 pm - Celeste Trio Concert  

Tuesday, November 15 - 10 am, Womenõs Circle Meeting in the Library 

Sunday, November 20 - 11:30 am, True Wealth Presentation. November 27 is Pledge Sunday 

Sunday, December 4, Presbyterian Women Honorary Lifetime Membership  
Award Presentation and Advent Tea Fellowship  

Tuesday, December 7 - 1:30 pm, Deacons Meeting in the Library. Christmas Party 

Every Wednesday - 10 am, Bible Study in-person the Library or on Zoom  

The Book Club ñ On break until January. 


